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Dear Members of the North Carolina House:

The North Carolina Coalition on Aging is very concerned about the budget that was

passed by the North Carolina Senate this past week. We are very much aware of the

seriousness of our state's financial situation and realize there are no quick or easy solutions.

Our overall concern however stems from the fact that the Senate Budget does not appear to

address solutions that are attached to increasing our state's revenues. Our membership is

mindful of the need to look at all possible and responsible solutions that will tighten

administrative waste, etc. But the truth is that North Carolina already has limited services

available to its citizens and there is very little trimming and tighten that can be done. We

must look at new revenue sources that will have immediate as well as long-term effects

toward positive and productive revenue streams.

The North Carolina Coalition on Aging is made up of 38 member organizations and

represents millions of North Carolinians. We would like to strongly suggest the following possibilities be considered as responsible potential revenues;

· raise the cigarette tax at least to the national median: this could generate an additional $210 million

· close bank tax loopholes: this alone could generate $100 million dollars.

· reinstate the corporate tax rate back to the mid-'90's: this would generate about $55 million.

· tax services like goods: NC has changed in recent years; our tax base needs to also change. Taxing services such as legal, accounting, engineering, advertising, computer and consulting could generate approximately $350 million.

· increase the state income tax 1 % on higher income taxpayers (i.e. taxpayers with income over $75,000): this would generate at least an additional $1 billion.

We don't need to tell you that these are tough options. We do realize that these

options will take strength and conviction. We also realize that we must keep North Carolina

from turning the clock back decades. North Carolina's economy is at a critical turning point

If the state fails to maintain its infrastructure now. North Carolina could regress to the status

of some of the poorest southern states.

We strongly urge you to consider these and other REVENUE sources as you look at

the monstrous task of responsibly repairing our budget dilemma.

Respectfully,

Jean Reaves, President

North Carolina Coalition on Aging
